


EXPIRING:
FLEXIBILITIES & FUNDING

Why are these changes happening?

A bill that congress passed in response to the pandemic, the Keep Kids Fed Act, is
expiring.
The public health emergency due to the COVID-19 pandemic has been declared over.

DETAILS

The Act addressed many of the needs for schools, summer meals, and the Child and Adult Care
Food Program (CACFEP). For the purpose of this brief, the focus will be on the CACFP. The Keep
Kids Fed Act enabled CACFP operators to:
« Receive an additional 10 cents for every creditable CACFP meal or snack served (two meals
and one snack or two snacks and one meal). This is for all CACFP programs.
= This was for one year only and will expire on June 30, 2023
« Eliminated, for one year, area eligibility for family child care providers. All family child care
providers were paid tier | rates (the highest rate possible) regardless of where their homes
were located or their own income or the income of the families for whom they care.
= This will expire on June 30, 2023, and providers who are tier || will be paid at the tier ||
rates beginning July 1, 2023.
« Enabled USDA to extend no-cost nationwide waivers throughout the school year 2022-
2023 as well as meal pattern waivers.
= This will expire on June 30, 2023
= Remote monitoring is ending and all monitoring visits will be in person

Reimbursement rates are published by USDA in the Federal Register in July of every year. For
family child care providers they are based on the Consumer Price Index, Food at Home. These
are the rates for July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023, It is difficult to predict what these rates

will be.
If the rates were to stay exactly as they are:
« Tier | reimbursement rates would be 10 cents less than they currently are so for example
lunch would be $2.94 instead of $3.04.
* Tier Il reimbursement rates would reflect the tier Il rates. For example, tier |l providers
would receive $1.78 for lunch.

WHAT CAN | DO?

We know you're still experiencing the emotional trauma and budgetary fall out of the last
three years and just because the stated public health emergency is over does not mean it is
over for you. Contact your representatives in_Congress and tell them your story. The
Roundtable works to lift up your voice to policymakers and leaders. Share your story directly
with Samantha at samantha@ccfproundtable.org or stories@ccfproundtable.org,.
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In Person Monitoring Visits & Traditional Meal ~\'./'
Service Times will be back as of - -

The waivers that currently allow us to work remotely and have flexible meal service times
are set to expire on June 30, 2023.

As of July 1, 2023 Evergreen is set to start conducting monitoring visits in person.

With the meal service time waiver, some providers opted to have their dinner before 4PM and
meals have less than 2 hour spacing between meals. Please review your current schedule and con-
tact us before June 30, 2023 to update your schedule to comply with the traditional meal service
times. Please ensure that your meal services start on or before the following times:

o Breakfast: after 7AM and before 9 AM

e AM Snack: after 9 AM (two hours after breakfast and/or two hours before lunch)
e Lunch: between 11 AM to 1:30 PM

e PM Snack: two hours after Lunch or two hours before dinner

e Dinner: after 4 PM to 7PM

Must have at least 2 hour space between each meal and 3 hour space between each major meal.
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Gloria Barahona Elizabeth Lizarraga Edna Sanchez

Karla Flores Shally Lwin Lucina Marquez

Calette Gaines Taron Mayilyan Santiago

Liliya Ivazova Tatyana Popescu Griselda Urbina

Annabelle Kim Tanya Price

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this institution is
prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability,
age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.

Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of
communication to obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible
state or local agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form
which can be obtained online at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866)
632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a
written description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the
nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by:

mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
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1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or ‘U DA
—_—,

fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or

email: Program.Intake @usda.gov l-
.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
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